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Central Huron BIA – Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday,  April 11th  2017 

      Start time 6:15 pm 
 Fire Hall Board Room, Clinton 
Attending:  Dan Colquhoun, Mayor Jim Ginn, Rosalyn McFarlan, Percy MacDonald, Marilyn Tyndall, Deb Moran, Tricia Renner, Michael Russo, Sandy Garnet,
Darlene Hymers, Clinton News Paper Reporter, Jeff Roy, Alison Lobb, Angela Smith
1.0   Percy MacDonald motioned to pass the 2016 Annual General Meeting minutes. Rosalyn McFarlan seconded, all were in favour, motion carried.
2.0   Chatter from the Chairs – Tricia - This is the last year for Michael and Tricia acting as Co-Chairs.  They are excited to get some of the projects started and spend the money that has been in reserve for these.
Deb Moran has retired from Libro so we are looking for a new treasurer.

Michael said they are pursuing less people on the Board Of Management and seeing who will sit on this year.
3.0   Message from Council – Mayor Jim Ginn -  After this last fire the buildings were assessed as having to come down, have the basements be filled in totally and wait for property owners/ insurance providers to see if they rebuild.  Downtown buildings are down, half of the Shipping Store will remain as a support for the block of corner buildings.  Currently there is a policy in place that buildings rebuilt have to be same as previous ones.  Council may address this depending on what the owners are planning/willing or can afford to do.
As Warden of Huron County, Jim Ginn is part of the Bruce Power Advisory committee.  6 reactors will be refurbished, bringing work until 2032 which promises lots of jobs.  Bruce Power realizes that expansion in employees will mean a need to be housed further afield than Kincardine and area.  Schools are paramount to families moving into the area, and with 3 elementary schools in Clinton, we stand a good chance of enticing some of the families relocating.

Bruce Power works with 13 main suppliers of materials for refurbishment.  Bruce Power would like them to set up a local shop somewhere in Grey/Bruce or Huron and pull from local workers first.  The County will be watching to see where we can benefit from this refurbishment.   
Coupon Bonus site offered by Bruce Power for Businesses to advertise on their website with sales, or promotions, showing what is in Central Huron.
4.0   Treasurers Report –  
4.1  Deb Moran motioned to pass the 2016 Audited Financial Statements.  Percy MacDonald seconded, all were in favour.  Motion carried.
4.2  Pass the 2017 budget  - $30,373 …Libro Grant, associate members…
     $6,140 surplus to be used – Priority for May meeting idea for using this surplus.
5.0   Committee Updates from 2015 and 2016 moving forward  
5.1 Beautification – Marilyn Tyndall
5.2 Harvest Festival –  Darlene Hymers – Darlene sending a copy
5.3 Promotions – Sandy Garnet
    Last year, with the support of local businesses, we kicked off the Doors Open Summer Sale July 14-16.  We were able to celebrate Halloween with the Tiny Tot Parade.  The new Garden on Albert Street was the perfect location for businesses to set up that are not along the Parade Route, to share their treats and see the kids in their fun costumes.  There was an amazing turnout of young children with their parents trick-or-treating, led by the famous Trotter from Clinton Raceway.  The Christmas Season was kicked off with Ladies' Night in November.  The weather encouraged so many to shop the stores, and then visit the Vendor Marketplace upstairs at the Town Hall.  New this year was a Men's Night, December 22.  The few that came out were very pleased with the opportunity to shop after work hours.  One other promotion opportunity that the BIA and CKNX have teamed up on are monthly radio ads for $100 monthly.  

For 2017, join us in Celebrating Canada's 150 during Pluckinfest, July 7-9, along with the list of events from last year.

Branding committee – Jeff Roy  Experience our Nature…Central Huron BIA name change…looking at Banner designs…Streetscape/splashpad/Memorial Banners will be 16 so far (up 10 from last year)  Next meeting as soon as they can arrange it.
6.0   Guest Speaker on OBIA Conference – CIC Angela Smith and Councilor Alison Lobb  
Alison took away…importance of having a BIA rep there (Collingwood 2017) - enjoyed Awards that are given to people involved in various projects, talking about project, how they did it etc.    – Bracebridge Fire and Ice

· Telling stories about the storefront…history etc. 
· Inviting people thinking of opening business to talk to 
· Coupon drop –save 20% if you use coupon within 3 hours of drop time.
We have a huge opportunity to share in the wealth of 9000 tickets being sold to the 

Harry Potter Days in Goderich.   (Ask Matt at REACH if Knights of Valour can be here during this time)

Thomas Days moving in August from Sloman Car
Angela – We did a better job of Engagement of Youth during the reconstruction of “Angela’s Park” – They shoveled stones, raked dirts…manufacturing call make metal benches, construction class make tops for benches…now working on new benches going around the trees, and metal art for garden.      Interesting at a later pizza party for volunteers, that kids asked “who put doors in OUR park”  taking ownership, noticing change,

Jeff Roy suggests, usingComTech. and drone to document the garden building, how it happened, tell the story, apply for the conference awards…they are working with Angela on the Skateboard Park

Art Shows from schools in Spooners’ Lane, having a construction class build flower boxes with grasses in to outline opposite side of lane…Hospitality class will host lunches and treats during the art show!
Tricia asked  about Façade Grant - Cancel Façade Grant to assist cost of burned out building.
7.0   New Business   Marilyn has a bill Teddy bears.  197.97   Tricia advertising for AGM   Percy/Roz
Dan says Liquor Store will not open Sundays…BIA needs to send a letter to Council requesting Government keep store open.

Jim Ginn –a) youth engagement important not only for skateboard park etc.  but to pull them into activities and have them feel wanted, needed.

 b)
8.0   DanCoquhoun motioned to adjourn, Rosalyn McFadden seconded.  
Mix and Mingle 
Next meeting is Tuesday, May 9th 2017
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